# Eye on the World Jan. 8, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Jan. 8, 2022.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\* \* \* \* \*

A video and an article titled "Are People Getting Full Facts on Covid Vaccine Risks?" were posted at totalhealth.co.uk on June 28, 2021 (updated on Jan. 3, 2022). Following are excerpts of the article.

The original inventor of the mRNA vaccine (and DNA vaccine) core platform technology currently used to create the so-called covid vaccines is Dr. Robert W Malone. Dr. Malone has been expressing serious concerns about how therapeutic approaches that are still in the research phase are being imposed on an ill-informed public. He says that public health leadership has, "stepped over the line and is now violating the bedrock principles which form the foundation upon which the ethics of clinical research are built."

Dr. Malone asks why health leaders seem to be so afraid of sharing the adverse event data. He says, "Why is it necessary to suppress discussion and full disclosure of information concerning mRNA reactogenicity and safety risks?"

He goes onto say that we should be analysing the safety data and risks vigorously. Again he asks, "Is there information or patterns that can be found, such as the recent finding of the cardiomyopathy signals, or the latent virus reactivation signals? We should be enlisting the best biostatistics and machine learning experts to examine these data, and the results should—no, must—be made available to the public promptly."

For any drug it has always been important to have systems in place for monitoring adverse events. However, for an experimental, genetic modifying ap-

proach that has not been fully tested, and where the public are effectively the guinea pigs, this information should be immediately and readily available. As previously reported in Total Health, the fact that it is so difficult to access and make sense of the US VAERS, and UK Yellow Card reporting systems—along with low reporting simply raises further concern about what is actually happening.

See also "serious scientific concerns" over UK Yellow Card adverse event preliminary reports.

(Update July 23, 2021—Review of latest VAERS reports.)

# Risk of harm should have been prominently and independently disclosed

According to a paper published in PubMed, "The specific and significant covid-19 risk of ADE should have been and should be prominently and independently disclosed to research subjects currently in vaccine trials, as well as those being recruited for the trials and future patients after vaccine approval, in order to meet the medical ethics standard of patient comprehension for informed consent."

The paper explains the lack of informed consent especially with regard to known concerns for the potential of ADE (antibody dependent enhancement), and that covid-19 vaccines could "worsen disease upon exposure to challenge or circulating virus."

See also other known immunological risks including OAS (original antigenic sin).

#### Is the mRNA vaccine effective against covid?

What does the latest mortality data tell us?

There is some evidence that the mRNA vaccine possibly reduces disease severity in some patients, but a) does not prevent infection, and b) does not prevent transmission. Indeed, there is increasing evidence that areas with the highest vaccination rates, also have the highest case rates, for example when comparing Maine with California.

Professor Norman Fenton in a presentation to the World Council for Health—General Assembly, very clearly points out concerns over the misclassification of data and how vaccine effectiveness has been badly assessed by Pfizer and subsequently by UK authorities (Office for National Statistics).

He concludes his report making the following points.

- 1. Vaccine effectiveness studies are generally flawed.
- 2. The anomalies in the ONS report most easily explained by misclassification of some unvaccinated deaths as vaccinated.
- 3. After adjusting it appears that shortly after vaccination people may be exposed to an increased mortality risk.
- 4. The ONS data is both unreliable and misleading.
- 5. The ONS data provide no reliable evidence that the vaccines reduce allcause mortality.

See—"Evidence for vaccine efficacy questionable."

#### ■ Double jabbed—double case rates

According to the latest government official UK reports, case rates per 100,000 are now double in the double vaccinated population compared to the unvaccinated for people aged 40 to 79.

Many people are starting to ask why this is? There are a number of fundamental immunological reasons—listed and explained here. Sound biological reasons range from the fact that a shot in the arm is not effective against mucosal (lung) infections, the pressure on variant shift, the need for a good T-cell response—that is absent with this form of inoculation—and the immune principle of 'original antigenic sin'.

Work conducted by The Robert Koch Institute and Institute for Environmental Medicine, Germany and published in *The Lancet* in November 2021 states, "Many decision-makers assume that the vaccinated can be excluded as a source of transmission. It appears to be grossly negligent to ignore the vaccinated population as a possible and relevant source of transmission when deciding about public health control measures."

#### Whistleblower reports falsified data

According to The BMJ it now also appears that there were fundamental problems with the quality of the data produced by one of the contract research organisations hired by Pfizer to conduct the covid-19 clinical trial. Reports include "falsified data, unblinded patients, employed inadequately trained vaccinators."

# Tampering with medical evidence

Following the publication of this article in The BMJ and sharing on Facebook, readers started finding Facebook comments when attempting to share, such as, "false information." As a result, the editors of the BMJ felt compelled to have to write an open letter to Mark Zuckerberg. They point out that the Facebook fact checkers were found, "to be inaccurate, incompetent and irresponsible."

The editors go on to say that it is not just The BMJ that gets subjected to this form of incompetence. "We are aware that The BMJ is not the only high quality information provider to have been affected by the incompetence of Meta's fact checking regime. To give one other example, we would highlight the treatment by Instagram (also owned by Meta) of Cochrane, the international provider of high quality systematic reviews of the medical evidence.

# Global analysis

According to the official summary yellow card reporting website, "Vaccination is the single most effective way to reduce deaths and severe illness from covid-19. A national immunisation campaign has been underway since early December 2020." However, as widely reported in 2020 and following a meta-analysis of work performed by doctors around the world treating covid patients, the drug Ivermectin could well have been a more effective and safer alternative to experimental genetic modification.

In podcasts with Lex Friman and with Joe Rogan, research biologist Bret Weinstein clearly explains the situation with regard to research, biology and censorship—Truth, Science, and Censorship in the Time of a Pandemic.

#### Truth is always the first victim

Bret Weinstein points out that, "Public Health has a self-assigned 'right to lie'," and goes on to highlight how the, "WHO and CDC over-simplify stories in order to ensure game theory, and there is a predictable tragedy of the commons." He states, "Once the right to lie exists it serves the purposes of the pharmaceutical companies.

Emergency authorizations that do not require the treatment to be safe. This means they get immunity from liability for harms caused by their product. That's a recipe for disaster." He goes on to make the point that it is to even greater benefit to the pharmaceutical companies if other products (such as Ivermectin) happen to fail to be noticed.

(Update July 29, 2021—Two day emergency "lifestream" summit organized by Doctors for Covid Ethics presenting international scientists, lawyers and economists who are "calling for immediate interventions in the current crisis.")

# Covid-19 Interdisciplinary Symposium calling for an immediate intervention: July 29th and 30th, 17.00pm—22.00pm BST

Topics for discussion during the livestream include: "The propaganda matrix—the complicit role of the media" and "Pharmacokinetics and toxicity of mRNA vaccines."

#### Block on information on treatments

Dr Peter McCullough testifying to a Texas Senate Committee asks why covid patients are not being offered information on—or standard treatments that can prevent hospitalization and death. He says, not a single paper tells doctors how to treat patients. "Not a single one. When does that happen?"

He goes on to point out that the reason why there had to be senate testimony is because there was, "a near total block on any information on treatment for patients."

# Selective under-reporting, re-defining and excessive exaggeration with amplification

The UK government Coronavirus vaccine—weekly summary of Yellow Card reporting (to 16th June) starts the report with the following sentence: "At the time of this report, over 127,954 people across the UK have died within 28 days of a positive test for coronavirus (covid-19)." This opening statement is probably an example of the nature of the difficulty that Dr Weinstein refers to. The problem with this statement is that you are lead to believe that 127,954 people have died of covid, but this is simply not true.

The reality is that these people have died with a positive test for covid-19, which is a very different thing, and may well have died of other natural causes. We know that the PCR tests have suffered high levels of false positives and a test positive does not mean you have active disease or are a 'case'.

(Update July 29, 2021—PCR tests to be withdrawn CDC issue 'lab alert' on PCR tests.

#### What is the false positive rate?

By re-defining the medical term 'case', the daily public health messages became excessively exaggerated and this along with other methodologies (including excessive PCR Ct amplification), ramped up levels of public concern. Official public petitions requesting that the government release the data on the levels of false positive reporting were simply not adequately responded to the big questions remain unanswered.

- How many people actually died from covid the disease?
- How many people are being harmed by the vaccines?

Dr Malone says: "What is being done by suppressing open disclosure and debate concerning the profile of adverse events associated with these vaccines violates fundamental bioethical principles for clinical research."

With regard to the use and abuse of misinformation, the inventor of these vaccines says that the public have to be given accurate information to allow informed consent.

He says: "The suppression of information, discussion, and outright censorship concerning these current covid vaccines which are based on gene therapy technologies cast a bad light on the entire vaccine enterprise. It is my opinion that the adult public can handle information and open discussion. Furthermore, we must fully disclose any and all risks associated with these experimental research products."

In short, it is simply not possible to arrive at a position of informed consent unless you have access to the full facts around your options and the associated risks and benefits.

In a paper published in aacc.org, Professor Stanley Levinson et al summarize some of the evidence concerning the false positive testing rates with PCR.

- At an individual patient level he points out why some people "seem" to get the disease twice, but the second infection was actually caused by the initial false positive result.
- He indicates that as many as 5 in100 test results are false positives.
- This may not seem like a big number, but when you are testing 100,000 people a day this would give a number of 5,000 so-called "cases" a day.

Sound familiar?

# False positive tests cause hospitalization and infection

Prof Levinson points out that there are negative psychological implications of thinking you are infected when you are not. Therefore some people with illness other than covid-19 who test false positive might be hospitalized along with actual covid-19 patients and become infected.

"This may explain why some persons seem to have been infected twice: the first time being a false positive. It seems to me it is important for practicing medical professionals to be aware of these issues so that they can appropriately advise and direct suspect patients for additional testing."

# Natural immunity may over-rule need for vaccine anyway

According to a recent peer-reviewed paper in the journal *Nature*: "Findings suggest that SARS-CoV-2 reactive T-cells are likely to be present in many individuals because of prior exposure to flu and CMV viruses."

This probably explains why covid primarily affects the elderly and patients with comorbidities, and is either asymptomatic or has mild symptoms for the rest of us.

The authors state: "Healthy humans not exposed to covid-19 show pre-existing CD4 and CD8 T-cell immunity to SARS-CoV-2." This cross-immunity is possibly not too surprising as the common cold is caused by a coronavirus."

Even the BBC now seems to be changing their tune.

A recent BBC article that asks: "Is catching covid now better than more vaccine?"

The article points out that now we are no longer starting with low immunity: "As the overwhelming majority of people have either been vaccinated or have already caught the virus."

The BBC article says: "Each time you're exposed, the immune system gets a little bit stronger, and this continues until old age, when the immune system starts to fail and the infections become a problem again."

The article goes on to quote Professor Adam Finn (a government vaccine adviser): "It could be a lot cheaper and simpler to let that happen than spend the whole time immunizing people."

Prof Finn also points out that the argument in children had "already been won" as "40-50% have already been infected and most weren't ill or particularly ill."

(Update Sept. 15, 2021—What is the reason for increased SARS-CoV-2 infection rates in the vaccinated compared to unvaccinated?)

See reasons why the vaccines may not work.

In summary: There are a number of reasons as to why mRNA vaccination could potentially cause an increased risk of covid infection. Some of the main causes include.

- 1. The well reported drop in white cell count (neutrophyls) immediately following vaccination.
- 2. Immune focus on a single antigen (spike protein) and associated variant selection.
- 3. Antibody dependent enhancement; anti-SARS-CoV-2 antibodies could actually exacerbate covid-19 through antibody-dependent enhancement (ADE). ADE is a reminder that not all antibody responses are helpful and some can be harmful.
- 4. According to the Journal of Immunology Original Antigenic Sin, or OAS.

5. The antibodies raised by mRNA treatment can mimic the virus itself. In an article published in *The New England Journal of Medicine*, the UC Davis Vice Chair of Research and Distinguished Professor of Dermatology and Internal Medicine William Murphy and Professor of Medicine at Harvard Medical School Dan Longo present a possible explanation to the diverse immune responses to the virus and the vaccines.

In a well documented immunological process known as 'Jerne's hypothesis'— The immune system initially launches protective antibody responses. However, these same protective antibodies can later trigger a new antibody response toward themselves, leading to their disappearance over time.

#### Long term harm

Dr Murphy specifically talking about the target ACE receptors that are found on numerous cell types throughout the body, explains: "A fascinating aspect of the newly formed anti-idiotype antibodies is that some of their structures can be a mirror image of the original antigen and act like it in binding to the same receptors that the viral antigen binds. This binding can potentially lead to unwanted actions and pathology, particularly in the long term."

# **Anti-idiotype antibodies**

These secondary antibodies, called anti-idiotype antibodies, can bind to and deplete the initial protective antibody responses. They have the potential to mirror or act like the original antigen itself. This may result in adverse effects.

(Update July 16, 2021—Are vaccinated more likely to drive variant evolution?)

The HART group are informing us that several media outlets in the UK have simultaneously released a story alleging that, "unvaccinated people are risking their own health and will become potential factories of coronavirus variants."

Commenting on these news items, Dr Gerry Quinn who is a post-doctoral Researcher in Microbiology and Immunology (and therefore appropriately qualified to comment), points out that the reverse is more likely to be true. He says: "There is the as yet unproven (but not discounted) theoretical possibility that vaccination may be making the situation of 'mutant variants' worse."

The reason for this is that natural immunity, which is now estimated to be at over 80% provides a far broader protection as it is not narrowed to a reaction to just the spike protein.

Providing the relevant references, Dr. Quinn highlights a recent study of people who developed natural immunity during the first wave of SARS-CoV-2 showing that their plasma contains four antibodies that are extremely potent against 23 variants of SARS including variants of concern. To add to this protection, it is even thought that the innate immune system which is the first line of defense against disease can be trained to have a decreased activation threshold to new pathogens that are structurally similar to those that have been encountered previously.

Dr. Quinn then explains how unfortunately many of the novel covid vaccines are designed to evade most of the innate immune system so they will not prime this process. The importance of the innate immune system can be seen

in people who have deficiencies in the production of interferon, an important signaling compound in the innate immune system. People with this deficiency have higher rates of severe illness and death.

"Natural immunity is superior to vaccination-induced immunity because it includes the innate immune defenses as well as specific immunity which is directed at multiple parts of the virus and not just the spike protein targeted by vaccine-induced immunity."

#### How can the vaccine cause herpes?

One of the post-vaccination reported side effects has been 'herpes infection'. A recent paper from a group of Oxford researchers published in the journal *Rheumatology* explains how this could happen. *Varicella zoster* virus (VZV) is the virus responsible for shingles and is a type of herpes virus. These viruses are known to lurk in our nerve cells awaiting an opportunistic moment to reactivate. Sunburn is a well known cause of herpes virus reactivation, and is often associated with cold sores.

Cell-mediated immunity plays an important role in the prevention of VZV reactivation, and so any interferences (such as mRNA vaccines) with this process could trigger the reactivation of other viral infections. However, as the authors state: "While the causality between both events cannot be proved based on a small number of cases, further vigilance and safety monitoring of covid-19 vaccination side effects is warranted."

#### Summary of vaccine safety data

In a summary of the vaccine safety update, Dr. Tess Lawrie recently wrote an open letter to Dr. June Raine, head of the MHRA, arguing that: "The MHRA now has more than enough evidence on the Yellow Card system to declare the covid-19 vaccines unsafe for use in humans"—a claim that has been "fact checked" here.)

Only via the provision and publication of these reviews can readers reach their own conclusions about what is best for them (informed consent), based on the available data.

According to the European Medicines Agency's "EudraVigilance" report (which is a "system for managing and analyzing information on suspected adverse reactions to medicines which have been authorized or being studied in clinical trials in the European Economic Area or EEA), there are extremely high numbers of deaths and serious injuries caused by the four "vaccine" types.

Commenting on the reports, *Technocracy News* say that based on this evidence the use of these gene-based "vaccines" should be terminated immediately.

They state: "It is inconceivable that all of these gene therapy 'vaccines' are not summarily terminated by every nation on earth. The EU counterpart to the U.S. VAERS database reports deaths and injuries that are likely understated because not all cases are reported. Even still, the actually reported numbers are staggering."

# Reported numbers of serious adverse events are staggering

They point out that; "The EudraVigilance database reports that through June 19, 2021 there are 15,472 deaths and 1,509,266 injuries reported following

injections of four experimental covid-19 shots: From the total of injuries recorded, half of them (753,657) are serious injuries."

#### Senior international microbiologists urge caution

One of the most cited international microbiologists, Professor Bhakdi has issued a video explaining the good news—as reported in the latest scientific publications—that there are already very high levels of population immunity to coronaviruses. This is largely due to the broad cross-reactivity of our immune systems to different strains (with shared antigenic sites), and also thanks to natural immune memory. However, he also has major concerns about the dangers of vaccine-induced blood clotting and he explains why.

As with any medicine, vaccine or gene therapy, there is always a balance between the potential benefit and risk. It should never be forgotten that iatrogenic illness is one of the biggest causes of hospital admissions and fatalities.

(Update July 29, 2021—New guidance issued on post-covid vaccine blood clots)

The medical term for these new form of blood clots is VITT, which stands for vaccine-induced immune thrombocytopenia and thrombosis, or sometimes also called vaccine-induced prothrombotic immune thrombocytopenia (VIPIT) or thrombotic thrombocytopenic syndrome (TTS).

The National Institute of Clinical Excellence (NICE) say, "Because VITT is a new condition, there is limited evidence available to inform clinical management, identification and management of the condition is evolving quickly as the case definition becomes clearer. This guideline was produced to support clinicians to diagnose and manage this newly recognized syndrome."

The new guidance recommends that people with suspected VITT are referred to the emergency department immediately.

# Children—parental consent not needed

(Update August 4, 2021—Extension of covid vaccination to children.)

Following an announcement by the JCVI and as reported by the BBC, Pfizer jabs will be extended to healthy 16 to 17 year olds. They will not need parental consent. The Chairman of the JCVI (who is also a contractor for Pfizer), Dr Wei Shen Lim admits that the, "intention is for all the evidence to be published, but the evidence isn't necessarily in the hands of JCVI...so wherever possible we encourage the evidence is published, but the timing is not in our hands."

So, where is the evidence? How can decisions be made without the evidence?

(Update August 12, 2021—Reports of myocarditis secondary to mRNA vaccine.)

According to a paper published in *JAMA—Cardiolgy*—Association of Myocarditis With BNT162b2 Messenger RNA Covid-19 Vaccine in a Case Series of Children; Fifteen children who were hospitalized with myocarditis after receipt of the mRNA covid-19 vaccine for 1 to 5 days, boys were most often affected after the second vaccine dose, 3 patients had ventricular systolic dysfunction, and

12 patients had late gadolinium enhancement on cardiac magnetic resonance imaging. There was no mortality, and all but 1 patient had normal echocardiogram results on follow-up 1 to 13 days after discharge.

The paper goes on to summarize the "Meaning"—"covid-19 vaccine-associated myocarditis may have a benign short-term course in children; however, the long-term risks remain unknown."

The paper concludes stating: "Myocarditis may be a rare complication after covid-19 vaccination in patients aged less than 19 years. In this case series study, the short-term clinical course was mild in most patients; however, the long-term risks remain unknown. Risks and benefits of covid-19 vaccination must be considered to guide recommendations for vaccination in this population."

(See also Astra Zeneca clinical trial reports from Concerned Doctors, expert panel on vaccine injuries.)



An article by Peter Caddle titled "Always Watching: New Car Models Sold in the EU Will Soon Record Driving Data" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021. Following is the article.

New car models sold in the EU from mid-2022 will be required by law to record driving data that can be viewed in the event of an accident.

New car models, as well as any other road vehicle, sold in the EU from mid-2022 will be required to record technical data, such as the direction of the steering wheel and vehicle speed, so that it can be used in the event of a crash.

The new rule will coincide with the forced introduction of Intelligent Speed Assistance (ISA) systems for new vehicle models next year.

According to a report by *Der Spiegel*, a so-called "Event Data Recorder"—also referred to as a "black box," similar to those already found in aircraft—will possibly enable police to understand if an accident was caused by driver error, depending on the incident.

However, an AFP report claims that, although law enforcement will indeed have access in the event of an accident, insurance companies will not be permitted access to any data recorded.

All data gathered by black boxes will also be anonymised, and—unlike a black box on an aircraft—conversations going on in the car will not be recorded by the device.

Meanwhile, newly mandatory ISA systems, which will warn drivers should they breach the speed limit, are expected to prevent up to 25,000 deaths and over 100,000 injuries every year due to accidents.

However, the EU has clarified on the Commission's official website that any implemented system must not be able to actually prevent a driver from breaking the speed limit.

A large part of the European Union's work has been placing itself into the lives of Europeans by producing legislation and imposing its vision on industries. Sometimes, this has caused conflict.

The EU clashed with tech giant Apple after indicating that rules regarding electronic chargers may soon be changing in the bloc.

In an attempt to reduce e-waste, the EU has announced earlier in the year that it will implement a universal charger for smartphones.

While the majority of new devices already use the EU's favoured USB-C connector, Apple has opted to design its devices to use its own proprietary Lightning connecter, first introduced in 2012.

"We remain concerned that strict regulation mandating just one type of connector stifles innovation rather than encouraging it, which in turn will harm consumers in Europe and around the world," Apple said in a statement regarding the proposal.

The EU has also announced plans to end the sale of petrol cars by 2035, despite complaints from the European Automobile Manufacturer's Association, who said that "banning a single technology is not a rational way forward at this stage."



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Worldwide abortion

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Abortion Leading Global Cause of Death in 2021 With 43 Million Killed" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.

# Comments about government snooping

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Joe Allen titled "Swedes Are Implanting Microchip Vaccine Passports; It Won't Stop There" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Swikar Oli titled "Canada's Public Health Agency Admits It Tracked 33 Million Mobile Devices During Lockdown" was posted at nationalpost.com on Dec. 24, 2021.

#### Comments about W.H.O.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "W.H.O. Gifts Leader Tedros An Uncontested Election in 2022 [As Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus, Who Defeated Four Candidates in 2017, Will Run Unopposed in May 2022 for a Second Five-Year Term in May 2022]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2022.

#### **Comments about Israel**

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Illinois Divests From Unilever [a British Multinational That Owns the Vermont-Based Ben & Jerry's] Anti-Israel Boycott" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2021.

- An article by Houston Keene titled "Ocasio-Cortez Staffer [Hussain Altamimi] Calls Israel a 'Racist European Ethnostate' That Was Built on 'Stolen Land'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Israel Signs Deal With U.S. for 12 CH-53K Helicopters, Two KC-46 Refuelers" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Israel Agrees to Update U.S. About China Trade to Avoid Tension" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Iran Nuclear Talks Won't End in Good Result for Israel—[Foreign Minister Yair] Lapid" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "JPost Targeted by Pro-Iranian Hackers on [Iranian General Qassem] Soleimani Assassination Anniversary [January 3, 2020]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Staff titled "Jerusalem Post Website Is Hacked on Anniversary of [Iranian General Qassem] Soleimani's Assassination [Jan. 3, 2020]: 'Pro-Iranian Hackers' Post a Fake Image of Secret Israeli Nuclear Facility Being Hit in a Missile Strike" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Anniversary of [Iranian General Qassem] Soleimani's Death [January 3, 2020]: Ayatollah Anticipates 'Retribution' Against Trump" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Ross Ibbetson titled "Iran Vows Revenge Against 'Assassin' Donald Trump Unless He Faces Trial and 'Retribulation' for Airstrike That Killed [Iranian General Qassem] Soleimani Two Years Ago Today [Jan. 3, 2020]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ A Reuters article by Ahmad Ghaddar, Alex Lawler and Olesya Astakhova titled "OPEC+ Expected to Stick With Planned February Output Increase, Sources Say" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about China and Russia**

- An article by Brett Forrest, Ann M. Simmons and Chao Deng titled "China and Russia Military Cooperation Raises Prospect of New Challenge to American Power" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "China Says U.S. and Russia Must Reduce Nuclear Weapon Stockpiles While It Continues to Expand Its Own Arsenal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

■ Looking back to December 2021, an article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Tiananmen Massacre Statue Removed; Artist Says 'Hong Kong Has Become a Brutal Place Without Laws' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2021.

- An article by Natalie Winters titled "Wuhan Lab Hosts Conference on How to Avoid Lab Leaks" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Dec. 26, 2021.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "What 'Diplomatic Boycott'? China Says U.S. Officials Applied for Visas to Genocide Olympics" was posted at breitbart. com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Hu Zimo titled "Crackdown on Religious Content on the Internet [in China] Coming March 1, 2022" was posted at bitterwinter.org on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Cate Cadell titled "China Harvests Masses of Data on Western Targets, Documents Show" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Harry Howard titled "China Claims to Have Beaten U.S. to Develop Next Generation Heat-Seeking Hypersonic Missiles That Could Hone in on Stealth Fighter Jets, Aircraft Carriers and Moving Vehicles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "China's Plot to 'Take Over' Latin America: Beijing Inks New Deal to Share Nuclear Tech, Build 5G Networks, Develop Space Programs and Pump Cheap Loans Into America's Back Yard in 'Growing Threat' to U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about American connections with China**

■ A Reuters article by Eduardo Baptista, Sophie Yu and Tony Munroe titled "China Warns Walmart and Sam's Club Over Xinjiang Products" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2021.

#### **Comments about Russia**

- An article titled "[Former Soviet Leader Mikhail] Gorbachev Says U.S. Became 'Arrogant' After Soviet Union Collapsed" was posted at cbsnews.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia: Our Opposition to Further NATO Expansion Covers Sweden and Finland Too" was posted at cnsnews. com on Dec. 26, 2021.
- An article titled "Putin and Lukashenko Hit the Ice in Hockey Match After Talks" was posted at themoscowtimes.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article titled "U.S. Catches Kremlin Insider Who May Have Secrets of 2016 Hack" was posted at japantimes.co.jp on Jan. 4, 2022.

# **Contradictory evaluation of Omicron severity?**

■ An article by John Ely titled "Exclusive: Are We on the Brink of Over-Vaccinating in the Fight Against Covid? Experts Warn Dishing Out Fourth Jabs in Spring May Be Unnecessary—and Omicron May Be World's 'Natural' Vaccine That Finally Ends Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.

- An article by Charlie Moore, Aidan Wondracz and Olivia Day titled "Less Australians Are on Ventilators Than Two Weeks Ago Despite Covid Case Numbers Doubling in That Time—As Top Doctor [Chief Medical Officer Nick Coatsworth] Explains Why the Pandemic Will End This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Denmark Health Chief [Tyra Grove Krause, Chief Epidemiologist at Denmark's State Serum Institute] Says Omicron Is Bringing About the End of the Pandemic and 'We Will Have Our Normal Lives Back in Two Months' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Israel Warns a 'Storm' of Covid Is Coming' as It Announces a Fourth Jab Will Be Given to Medical Staff and Over-60s" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Rossella Tercatin titled "Covid-19: Tens of Thousands of Israeli Aged 60+ Schedule Fourth Vaccine Jab" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Rossella Tercatin titled "Covid-19: Israel Reopens to Jabbed Tourists From Non-Red Countries, U.S. Still Out" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Paul Sandle titled "Omicron 'Plainly Milder'; New Measures Not Needed, UK's [Boris] Johnson Says" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Nathaniel Charles titled "English Children Returning to Schools With Mandatory Masks Today" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### **International covid news**

- An article by Liu Xin, Liu Caiyu and Cui Fandi titled "China Reports Highest Number of Daily Covid Cases in 20 Months" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Bans Rural Workers From Holiday Visits to Family Amid Coronavirus Surge" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Sylvie Corbet and John Leicester titled "France Ups Pressure on Unvaccinated Amid Record Infections" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Austria to Extend 'Apartheid' Lockdown of Unvaccinated Due to Omicron" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- A press release titled "Get Boosted Now Text Message to Go Out From Boxing Day" was posted at gov.uk on Dec. 26, 2021.
- A press release titled "All Adults in England Offered Covid-19 Booster Vaccine" was posted at gov.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.
- A press release titled "UK Marks 132 Million Life-Saving Covid-19 Vaccinations in 2021" was posted at gov.uk on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dutch Defy Protest Ban to Demonstrate Against Lockdown" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

- A video and an article by Peter Caddle titled "Watch: Police Set Dog on Lockdown Protester in Amsterdam, Beat Demonstrators With Batons" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Antonella Artuso titled "Schools, Indoor Dining Shuttered as Ontario Reintroduces Covid Measures" was posted at torontosun.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Italy Considering Completely Banning Unvaccinated From Workplaces" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Covid Coup: French National Assembly Rejects Macron's Vaccine Passport in Shock Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Lewis and Ross Ibbetson titled "'Starving' Residents of Quarantined Chinese City Desperately Barter Electronics for Food—as Another City of 1.2 Million Is Locked Down Due to Just Three Covid Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Emily Craig and Luke Andrews titled "French Covid Variant Is Not 'Worth Worrying About' Because It Predates Omicron and Has Failed to Take Off, Scientists Say" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Rally Against Lockdowns Sees 100,000 Germans Protest, Ruling Party Demands Clampdown" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Duncan Murray, Lauren Ferri and Melissa Iaria titled "82 Test Sites Shut to Clear Backlog Amid Huge Demand in Victoria and NSW [New South Wales]" was posted at news.com.au (Australia) on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Thompson titled "Canadian Government Launches Probe Into Wild Party on Flight From Montreal to Cancun Where Maskless Influencers Drank Alcohol and Vaped: Revelers Face Fines for Flouting Aviation and Covid Rules and Have Their Return Trip Canceled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "Novak Djokovic to Defend Australian Open [Tennis] Title After Being Granted Medical Exemption From Vaccine" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "Novak Djokovic Denied Entry Into Australia, Visa Canceled" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "UK Vaccine Chief [Professor Sir Andrew Pollard] Says [the Idea of] Constant Booster Shots Is 'Not Sustainable' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "German City [Hamburg] Bans Unboosted, Untested Patrons From Restaurants" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

### **International immigration news**

■ An article by Peter Caddle titled "UK Will Begin Resettling Up to 20,000 People Directly From Afghanistan in January" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 25, 2021.

- Looking back to August 2017, an article by Victoria Friedman titled "Conspiracy of Silence': Britain's Towns [Rotherham, Rochdale and Newcastle] Where Girls Were Raped by Muslim Grooming Gangs for Decades" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 12, 2017.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Cover-Up Continues? Police in Rape Gangs Hotspot [Rotherham and Rochdale, England] Not Recording Ethnicity of Abusers" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Hundreds of Migrants Try to Storm Another Spanish North African Enclave [Melilla]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2021.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Over a Dozen Spanish Border Guards Injured as 500 Migrants Try to Storm City [Melilla]" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Number of Fake 'Child' Migrants in Britain More Than Triples in a Year" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by J.P. Lawrence titled "Afghan Evacuees Remain at Base in Kosovo for Additional Screening" was posted at stripes.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Over 11,000 Migrants Arrived in Germany by Belarus Route in 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### **International miscellaneous news**

- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Polish Deputy Prime Minister [Jaroslaw Kaczynski] Accuses Germany of Using EU to Create 'Fourth Reich' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Nqobile Dludia and James Macharia titled "Desmond Tutu, South Africa's 'Moral Compass', Dies at 90 [on Dec. 26]" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 26, 2021.
- An article by Kamalprett Sabhrewal titled "Jesus Christ's Statue Vandalized Outside Holy Redeemer Church in Hayyana's Ambala" was posted at indiatoday.in on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Martin Robinson titled "[Prince] Andrew's Lawyers Hold 'Emergency Talks' Over [Ghislaine] Maxwell Verdict as Experts Warn Socialite's Conviction Will Raise Questions Over How Much Prince Knew About His Friend's 'Debauched Behavior'—Amid Royal Fears She Will 'Name Names' to Reduce Jail Term" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Emma Thomasson titled "Germany Shuts Three of Its Last Six Nuclear Plants" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Nathaniel Charles titled "BLM Celebrated Again in London's Woke NYE [New Year's Eve] Firework Show" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

- An article by Yasmine Jacobs titled "Authorities Urged to Leave 'No Stone Unturned' in Probe of [Cape Town, South Africa] Parliament Inferno" was posted at iol.co.za (South Africa) on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Aaron Bunch titled "'Leave Now': Urgent Warning for Hundreds of Australians as a Raging Bushfire Threatens Homes—With Owners Told to Evacuate or Prepare to Fight the Flames" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Gabriella Swerling titled "More Than 400 Churches [in Britain] Close in a Decade Amid 'Shocking' Threat to Parishes" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "'CBC [Canadian Broadcasting Corporation] Produces Clickbait That's a parody of the Student Press': Senior Journalist [Tara Henley] Quits Broadcaster Over Its 'Radical Political Agenda', 'Woke Worldview' and Belief 'That Some Races Are More Relevant to the Public Conversation Than Others' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Dominic Casciani titled "Prince Andrew Accuser's 2009 Deal With Jeffrey Epstein Made Public" was posted at bbc.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Ben Shapiro titled "The Democrats' Exploitation of January 6 Gives Away Their Game" was posted at creators.com on Jan. 5, 2022. Following is the article.

This year, Jan. 6 will be commemorated with all the ballyhoo and rigamarole Democrats and their media allies can muster. CNN plans an entire special around the anniversary, titled "Live from the Capitol: January 6th, One Year Later"; the show will feature the "heroes who protected our democracy in the face of an insurrection," and will include interviews with such luminaries as House Speaker Nancy Pelosi, D-Calif., and January 6 Committee Chair Bennie Thompson, D-Miss. President Joe Biden and Vice President Kamala Harris are also expected to commemorate Jan. 6 with special remarks, and Pelosi has organized a bevy of events in memory of the riot.

Now, you might ask yourself just why Jan. 6 merits such outsized attention. One need not downplay the events—the horrifying image of rioters bashing police officers with metal poles, storming through the halls of Congress shouting for Mike Pence—in order to recognize Jan. 6 for what it was: an ugly but not pivotal moment in American history. The event resulted in one direct death—rioter Ashli Babbitt was shot by a Capitol police officer—and some \$1.5 million in property damage to the Capitol building; the Capitol was cleared within hours of the riot, and Vice President Mike Pence and Senate Majority Leader Mitch McConnell promptly presided over the certification of the 2020 election. Those who broke into the Capitol or even trespassed have ended up in jail.

Meanwhile, by contrast, the Black Lives Matter riots of 2020 resulted in some \$2 billion in insured property damage (and likely billions more in uninsured property damage), two dozen people died, and the resultant political movement against the police led to an unprecedented nationwide spike in homicides in major cities. To date, there have been no commemorations from CNN, speeches from Biden or Harris, or a day honoring the police officers who held rioters in check.

So, what lies behind the Democratic-media obsession with Jan. 6? Political opportunism. Democrats aren't even hiding the ball. Facing the ever-likelier prospect of a 2022 midterm wipeout, Democrats have hit on a strategy: they have to rig the electoral rules and overthrow traditional democratic institutions in order to stop Republicans from rigging the electoral rules and overthrowing traditional democratic institutions. Jan. 6, to opportunistic Democrats, is the all-purpose excuse to use the entire weight of their party to push for a radical revision of Senate rules and federal elections. As Politico reported this week, "Democrats are hoping that Thursday will be more than just a day of remembrance. In the Senate, we hear from well-positioned sources, there's a desire to take the opportunity to supercharge the party's long-stalled voting rights legislation—possibly even using the anniversary to try to get Sens. Krysten Sinema, D-Ariz., and Joe Manchin, D-W.Va, to go nuclear on the filibuster or embrace rules changes."

Yes, the electoral village must be burned in order to stop future events similar to Jan. 6. As The New York Times editorialized, "Every Day Is January 6 Now," arguing, "the Capitol riot continues in statehouses across the country, in a bloodless, legalized form that no police officer can arrest and that no prosecutor can try in court." The only plausible response is to federalize election procedures constitutionally given to the states, to mandate the corrupt practice of ballot harvesting, to mandate long periods of early voting and universal absentee ballots, to loosen voter verification, and much more.

All because of Jan. 6.

Or, perhaps, because Democrats can read the writing on the wall. They know that November 2022 cometh, and that right soon. And they hope that if they invoke the specter of Jan. 6 repeatedly, Americans will shrug and allow them to usurp authority, violate rules, and rewrite voting procedure. It won't work. But it should reveal to Americans just who Democrats are, and how little they actually care about Jan. 6 in the first place.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "Who Are the Real Insurrectionists?" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 6, 2022. Following is the article.

Recently, Democrats have been despondent over President Joe Biden's sinking poll numbers. His policies on the economy, energy, foreign policy, the border, and covid-19 all have lost majority support.

As a result, the Left now variously alleges that either in 2022, when they expect to lose the Congress, or in 2024, when they fear losing the presidency, Republicans will "destroy democracy" or stage a coup.

A cynic might suggest that they praise democracy when they get elected, only to claim it is broken when they lose. Or they hope to avoid their defeat by trying to terrify the electorate. Or they mask their own revolutionary propensities by projecting them onto their opponents.

- After all, who is trying to federalize election laws in national elections contrary to the spirit of the Constitution?
- Who wishes to repeal or circumvent the Electoral College?
- Who wishes to destroy the more than 180-year-old Senate filibuster, the over 150-year-old nine-justice Supreme Court, and the more than 60-year-old, 50-state union?
- Who is attacking the founding constitutional idea of two senators per state?

The Constitution also clearly states that "When the President of the United States is tried, the Chief Justice shall preside." Who slammed through the impeachment of former president Donald Trump without a presiding chief justice?

Never had a president been either impeached twice or tried in the Senate as a private citizen. Who did both?

The Left further broke prior precedent by impeaching Trump without a special counsel's report, formal hearings, witnesses, and cross-examinations.

Who exactly is violating federal civil rights legislation?

New York City's Department of Health and Mental Hygiene in December decided to ration potentially lifesaving new covid-19 medicines, partially on the basis of race, in the name of "equity."

The agency also allegedly used racial preferences to determine who would be first tested for covid-19. Yet such racial discrimination seems in direct violation of various title clauses of the 1964 Civil Rights Act.

That law makes it clear that no public agency can use race to deny "equal utilization of any public facility which is owned, operated, or managed by or on behalf of any State or subdivision thereof." Who is behind the new racial discrimination?

In summer 2020, many local and state-mandated quarantines and bans on public assemblies were simply ignored with impunity—if demonstrators were associated with Black Lives Matter or protesting the police.

Currently, the Biden Administration is also flagrantly embracing the neo-Confederate idea of nullifying federal law.

The Biden Administration has allowed nearly 2 million foreign nationals to enter the United States illegally across the southern border—in hopes they will soon be loyal constituents.

The administration has not asked illegal entrants either to be tested for or vaccinated against covid-19. Yet all U.S. citizens in the military and employed by the federal government are threatened with dismissal if they fail to become vaccinated.

Such selective exemption of lawbreaking non-U.S. citizens, but not millions of U.S. citizens, seems in conflict with the equal protection clause of the 14th Amendment.

After entering the United States illegally, millions of immigrants are protected by some 550 "sanctuary city" jurisdictions. These revolutionary areas all brazenly nullify immigration law by refusing to allow federal immigration authorities to deport illegal immigrant lawbreakers.

At various times in our nation's history—1832, 1861-65, and 1961-63— America was either racked by internal violence or fought a civil war over similar state nullification of federal laws.

In the last five years, we have indeed seen many internal threats to democracy.

Hillary Clinton hired a foreign national to concoct a dossier of dirt against her presidential opponent. She disguised her own role by projecting her efforts to use Russian sources onto Trump. She used her contacts in government and media to seed the dossier to create a national hysteria about "Russian collusion." Clinton urged Biden not to accept the 2020 result if he lost, and herself claimed Trump was not a legitimately elected president.

The chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff has violated laws governing the chain of command. Some retired officers violated Article 88 of the Uniform Code of Military Justice by slandering their commander-in-chief. Others publicly were on record calling for the military to intervene to remove an elected president.

Some of the nation's top officials in the FBI and intelligence committee have misled or lied under oath either to federal investigators or the U.S. Congress, again, mostly with impunity.

All these sustained revolutionary activities were justified as necessary to achieve the supposedly noble ends of removing Trump.

The result is Third World-like jurisprudence in America aimed at rewarding friends and punishing enemies, masked by service to social justice.

We are in a dangerous revolutionary cycle. But the threat is not so much from loud, buffoonish one-day rioters on January 6. Such clownish characters did not for 120 days loot, burn, attack courthouses and police precincts, cause over 30 deaths, injure 2,000 policemen, and destroy at least \$2 billion in property—all under the banner of revolutionary justice.

Even more ominously, stone-cold sober elites are systematically waging an insidious revolution in the shadows that seeks to dismantle America's institutions and the rule of law as we have known them.

\* \* \* \* \*

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

\_\_\_\_

#### Comments about abortion

- Looking back to January 2020, an article by Jen Christensen titled "The Majority of Women Feel Relief, Not Regret, After an Abortion; Study Says" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 15, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Mariana Lenharo titled "Being Denied an Abortion Has Lasting Impacts on Health and Finances" was posted at scienticamerican.com on Dec. 22, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Staff titled " 'He Gave Me Everything': Pro-Life Hero [Tonio De Mello of Brazil] Hailed by His 44 Disabled, Adopted Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Pramila Jayapal [Washington Democrat] Wants to End the Filibuster, Codify Roe v. Wade at the Federal Level" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Idaho Could Be the Next State to Outlaw Abortion: Report" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "False Positives for Rare Disorders in Pre-Natal Tests Lead to Abortion of Healthy Pregnancies" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "As FDA Loosened Regulations on Chemical Abortion, Reports Indicate Women in India Are Suffering From Method" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

# **Comments about abortion sanctuary**

■ A video and an article by Lauren Santucci titled "Video: With Abortions Restricted in Texas, Many Leave the State to Seek Care at Crowded Kansas Clinic [in Wichita]" were posted at texastribune.org on Dec. 30, 2021.

#### Tornadoes across six states

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Kentucky Kindness: Restaurant That Closed After Tornadoes Struck and Killed 79 Residents Provides 80,000 Meals to Communities Across the State With Dozens Spending Their Christmas Morning Delivering Food to Those in Need" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 25, 2021.

#### Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Avery Hartmans titled "Mark Zuckerberg Snapped Up More Land in Hawaii for \$17 Million, Adding to His Controversial 1,500-Acre Estate on Kauai" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 27, 2021.

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "World's 10 Richest People Gained \$400 Billion in Wealth in 2021: Elon Musk Leads the Pack by Adding \$121 Billion as Jeff Bezos Adds \$4.5 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Revealed: Nancy Pelosi's Millionaire Husband Paul Purchased Millions in Alphabet, Disney and Salesforce Stocks Two Days After She Opposed Ban on Lawmakers Buying Shares" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Nicolas Vega titled "The World's 10 Richest People Added \$402 Billion to Their Fortunes in 2021; Here's Whose Net Worth Grew the Most" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "U.S. Billionaires Grew Their Wealth by \$340 Billion in 2021 as Middle Class Shrinks" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### Comments about fossil fuel

- An article by Brian Sozzi titled "This State [California] May See Nearly \$6 Gas in 2022: Study" was posted at yahoo.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Ten Joe Biden 2021 Blunders That Killed the American Energy Renaissance" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "High Energy Costs [Are] the Christmas Gift of 'Green' Politicians" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 1, 2022.

# The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Life Group [Susan B. Anthony List] Thanks Joe Manchin for Opposing Build Back Better" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 22, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "Democrats Are Actually Still Trying to Revive and Pass Build Back Better" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "MSNBC Host [Tiffany Cross] Claims Americans Are 'Not Interested' in the Price of Build Back Better" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 1, 2022.

# Will Joe Manchin finally cave from pressure?

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "While White House and Media Attack Manchin, Back Home He's Receiving Praise" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Hans Nichols titled "Manchin Returns to Build Back Better Negotiations With Climate, Child Care Demands" was posted at axios.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Manchin Kills Biden Agenda Again: Build Back Better Is Deader Than Ever" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### Inflation

■ An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Kamala Harris Struggles Through Question on Inflation During CBS Interview" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 31, 2021.

#### **Finances**

- A Reuters article by Mike Blake titled "U.S. Goods Trade Deficit Hits a Record in November" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Apple Paying \$180,000 Bonuses to Stop Talent Bleed to Meta [the New Name of Facebook, Reflecting Its New Emphasis on 'Metaverse' Initiative]" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Airlines Triple Pay for Pilots, Double for Flight Attendants Amid Widespread Cancellations" was posted at dailywire. com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Biron titled "AT&T and Verizon Communications Reject Request From Pete Buttigieg and the Federal Aviation Administration to Delay 5G Launch in the U.S." was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### Comments about Theranos trial

- An article by Sara Randazzo, Heather Somerville and Christopher Weaver titled "The Elizabeth Holmes Verdict: Theranos [Company Which Claimed to Revolutionize Blood Testing] Founder Is Guilty on Four of 11 Charges in Fraud Trial" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Corporate Media Enabled Elizabeth Holmes' Fraud With Glowing Coverage" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2015, an article by Staff titled "Theranos Hosts Vice President Biden for Summit on a New Era of Preventative Health Care" was posted at businesswire.com on July 23, 2015.
- Looking back to September 2021, an article by Charlie Spiering titled "Theranos Trial Recalls Joe Biden Effusive Praise for Fraud Elizabeth Holmes" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 2, 2021.

# **Afghan refugees**

■ An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden, With Help From GOP, Resettles Over 52,000 Afghans Across U.S. in 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.

# Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by John Binder titled "Democrat [Henry Cuellar of Texas] Calls Out Kamala Harris for Mishandling Border: 'Doesn't Look Like She's Very Interested'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Dem. Rep. [Henry] Cuellar [of Texas] Pleads With Harris to Discuss Solving Border Crisis—'Got to Have Two People to Have a Conversation'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Illegal immigration

- An article by Raheem J. Kassam and Kay Smythe titled "U.S. Govt. Chartered Christmas 'Ghost Flights' to Carry Illegal Migrants Into Pennsylvania" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Bob Price and Randy Clark titled "2021: 1.9 Million Migrants Apprehended Along Southwest Border, 500,000 'Got Aways' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Randy Clark titled "Human Smuggler Crashes Plane Near West Texas [Presidio International] Airport" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Randy Clark titled "Biden Administration Released [Almost] 8,000 Unaccompanied Migrant Children in December" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

#### Comments about election matters

- An article by John Solomon titled "Republicans Move to Ban Federal Funds to States, Cities That Allow Non-Citizens to Vote" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 26, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Stacey Abrams: Voting Rights Push 'Not About Partisanship—This Is About Patriotism'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Biden Judicial Nominee [Nancy Gbana Abudu] Said [in 2011 Interview That] 'Proof of Citizenship' Is 'Voter Suppression' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Michelle Obama Using Guest Appearance on ABC's 'Black-ish' to Promote Voter Registration Initiative" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Georgia Authorities Initiate Probe Into Possible Illegal Ballot Harvesting in 2020 Election" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "McConnell: Democrats Are Telling 'Big Lie' in Attempt to Pass Their Partisan Voting Bills" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Wanting to eliminate Senate filibuster to pass voting law

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "'Chilling': Biden Changes His Tune on Filibuster [With His Desire] to Pass Dem Election Bills" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Top Democrat [Dick Durbin] Engages in Wild Gaslighting and Hypocrisy on the Filibuster" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Brian Darling titled "Democrats Intent on Blowing Up Filibuster to Unconstitutionally Federalize Elections" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Schumer: Two Voting Bills Must Pass, 'Even If Not a Single Republican Joins Us' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Schumer Threatens: If GOP Won't Pass Voting Bills, 'The Senate Will . . . Consider Changes to Senate Rules [Seeking to Abolish the Filibuster] On or Before Jan. 17'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback [to 2005]: Schumer Called Eliminating Filibuster 'A Doomsday for Democracy' " was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Sean Moran titled "Exclusive—Heritage Foundation: Chuck Schumer Using January 6 to Seize 'Permanent Power' by Breaking Filibuster" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Manchin Signals He Won't Support Filibuster Reform for Democratic Voting Bills" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Democrats Ramp Up Pressure Campaign for Manchin to Support Filibuster Reform, Voting Bills" was posted at dailywire. com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Democrats, Please Throw Us in the Filibuster Briar Patch [Because It Will Backfire on You]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 6, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "San Francisco DA Upset at Mayor for Wanting to Crack Down on Crime" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Ronny Reyes titled "Shocking Video Shows Woman Armed With a PickAxe Shoplifting in Broad Daylight at a Rite Aid in Crime-Ridden Los Angeles" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Paul Best titled "Washington State Lawmakers Introduce Bill That Would Reduce Penalties for Drive-By Shootings" was posted at foxnews. com on Dec. 29, 2021.

- A video and an article by Amy Furr titled "Watch—San Francisco Resident: 'I'm As Left As They Come' But 'Pushed to Middle' Due to 'Hands-Off' Crime Policy" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Terrified Beverly Hills Residents Flock to Buy Guns From City's Only Firearms Store as LA Crime Soars Thanks to Woke DA's Policies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "2021 Deadliest Year in Quarter of a Century in Lori Lightfoot's Chicago [With 797 Homicides]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Democrat-Run Philadelphia Set Homicide Record in 2021 [With 562 Homicides]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "337 Murders During 2021 in Democrat-Run Baltimore" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Denise Lavoie titled "Police Struggle to Deter Rising Catalytic Converter Thefts [Which Can Be Sold at Scrap Yards for \$50-\$300 and Can Cost \$1,000 to Replace]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about weapons**

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "White House Boasts of Joe Biden's First-Year Gun Controls as 12 Cities Broke Homicide Records" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "FBI Conducted Over 38.8 Million Gun Background Checks in 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

# Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot

- Looking back to March 2021, a press release by Jason Crow titled "Reps. [Jason] Crow [of Colorado], [Susan] Wild [of Pennsylvania] Introduce the Capitol Remembrance Act" was posted at crow.house.gov on March 8, 2021.
- An article by Sean Moran titled "One Year Later: Democrats' Planned January 6 'Remembrance' Exhibit [Initiated in March 2021] Fails to Materialize" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Rick Rouan titled "Fox News Hosts [Sean Hannity, Laura Ingraham and Brian Kilmeade], Donald Trump Jr. Implored Mark Meadows to Help Stop Jan. 6 Riot, Committee Says" was posted at usatoday.com on Dec. 14, 2021.
- An article by Gretchen Clayson titled "[George] Stephanopoulos Claims [Hillary] Clinton Supporters Didn't Riot After 2016 Election, Forgets 2017 Inauguration Day Riots" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Media Hide Fact More People Questioned Donald Trump's Legitimacy Than Joe Biden's" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

- An article by Alan Forbes titled "Commentary: Those Who Went to D.C. on Jan. 6 Wanted Fair and Transparent Elections" was posted at seacoastonline. com (Portsmouth, New Hampshire) on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Left Launches Effort to Win Midterms by Disqualifying Republicans for 'Insurrection'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Bette Midler Commemorates January 6 Capitol Riot: 'The Shock to Me Was As Great As 9/11' " was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Democrats Set the Stage: Statuary Hall Is Turned Into a TV Set for January 6 Amid GOP Accusations of Grandstanding, Trying to Treat This Anniversary 'Like a Super Bowl Spectacle to Be Milked for TV Ratings' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Kamala Harris Likens January 6 to Pearl Harbor and 9/11 Attacks" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 6, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Trump: 'Democrats Want to Own This Day of January 6 So They Can Stoke Fears and Divide America' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 6, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Cohen titled "Newt Gingrich Blames Nancy Pelosi for the Capitol Riot, Saying She Should Have Secured the Building Before the Trump Supporters Stormed It" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 7, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate snooping

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Majority of Government Employees Say FBI Is Being Used as 'Biden's Personal Gestapo' " was posted at cnsnews. com on Jan. 5, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Michelle Jones titled "Facebook Asserts in a Court Filing That 'Fact Checks' Created by Third-Party Organizations and Used to Remove Content or To Suspend Users Are Nothing More Than 'Protected Opinions' " was posted at insiderpaper.com on Dec. 10, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Twitter Permanently Boots [Georgia Republican] Marjorie Taylor Greene Over Vaccine 'Misinformation'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Facebook 'Permanently' Locks Account of Conservative Children's Book Publisher ['Heros of Liberty' Editor Bethany Mandel]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about teacher unions**

■ Looking back to December 2021, an article by Susannah Luthi titled "California Education Official Resigns After Working From Texas [Which Violates State Employee Policy About Travel Involving Texas]" was posted at politico.com on Dec. 23, 2021.

- An article by Penny Starr titled "Teachers' Union Letter Seeking Delay of In-School Learning [Is] Riddled With Errors" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "Fauci Says It's 'Safe Enough' for Schools to Reopen While Teachers Unions Push for School Closures" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by James Anthony titled "Massachusetts Teachers Union Urges Return to Virtual Learning" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Barnini Chakraborty titled "Teachers Unions' Unprecedented Power Grab During Biden Administration [and] Covid-19 Could Be Here to Stay" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Stan Greer titled "Union Bosses Move to Make Minimal In-Person Instruction Regime Permanent" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Adriana Diaz titled "The Avowed Socialist Who Shut Down Chicago Schools Today Over Covid: Teachers Union Boss Jesse Sharkey, 52, Has Long Flirted With Anti-Capitalist Causes but 'Lives Like the 1%' and Married Daughter of Millionaire Royal Caribbean Cruises CEO" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "San Francisco Teachers to 'Shut the Whole System Down' in Omicron 'Sickout'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 6, 2022.

# Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An video titled "Punishing Drive-By Shootings Isn't Racist, but Washington [State] Democrats Say It Is: [Seattle Radio Host Jason] Rantz" were posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "White People in NY Are Told Not to Attempt to Get Monoclonal Antibody Treatment From Doctors Because Gov. [Kathy] Hochul Has Prioritized It for Non-Whites" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Brian Stieglitz titled "Now Jingle Bells Is Racist! Upstate NY Primary School [in Rochester] Is Blasted for Banning Festive Tune Over Claims It Was First Performed by Minstrel Act in 1857" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Woke Professor [Andrew McGregor, a History Professor at Dallas College] Claims Hugely Popular John Madden NFL Computer Games 'Dehumanized Black Athletes' and Served as 'Digital Plantation' in Tweets Sent on Day Iconic Coach Died Aged 85" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### Comments about harassment of black citizens

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "A Louisiana Judge Who Was Caught on Camera Using a Racial Slur Against a Black Suspect While Watching Sur-

veillance Video Has Resigned From Her Post" was posted at businessinsider. com on Jan. 1, 2022.

- An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "A New Hampshire Woman Who Told a 9-Year-Old Black Child That She's 'Kneel on His Neck' for Breaking Her Kid's Toy Has Been Convicted" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "Employee Who Beat a Black Man Having a Seizure in a North Carolina Convenience Store Is Arrested as Community Outrage Builds" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Harriet Alexander titled "Public School District in Michigan Offers a '21-Day Equity Challenge' That Includes 'White Privilege Checklists' and a Call to 'Join a BLM or Affiliated Protest'—and a List of 'Microaggressions to Avoid' Including Calling America 'Land of Opportunity' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Spencer Brown titled "BLM-Supporting Mayor's [Muriel Bowser's] Vaccine Requirement to Limit Black Lives the Most" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Liz Hoffman and Andrew Beaton titled "Colin Kaepernick SPAC [Special-Purpose Acquisition Companies] Deal Collapses, Testing Celebrity Halo" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 24, 2021.

# Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Philadelphia Man, 61, Is Freed After 37 Years in Prison Because Cops Offered Witness Sex and Drugs in Return for False Testimony to Close Murder Case" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.

# Comments about district attorney "misconduct"

- An article by Armstrong Williams titled "When Prosecutors Become Politicians" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by James Anthony titled "Chronic Violent Offender Released After Plea Deal, Gets Charged With Another Felony While on Parole" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Soros-Linked Manhattan DA Alvin Bragg: No Incarceration Except for Homicide and a Few Other Cases" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### Comments about mRNA Pioneer Dr. Robert Malone

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Tom Bartlett titled "The Vaccine Scientist [mRNA Pioneer Dr. Robert Malone] Spreading Vaccine Misinformation" was posted at theatlantic.com on Aug. 12, 2021.

- An article by Ailan Evans titled "Twitter Suspends Account of Prominent Vaccine Scientist and Skeptic [Dr. Robert Malone]" was posted at dailycaller. com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "YouTube Removes Viral Joe Rogan Interview With Dr. Robert Malone" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Did Banned mRNA Vax Inventor Robert W. Malone M.D. Just Break the Google Algorithm?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Twitter Bans mRNA Pioneer Dr. Robert Malone After He Raised Alarm About Pfizer Covid Shot Dangers" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### **Contradictory evaluation of Omicron severity?**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Staff titled "Fox News Medical Contributor [Nicole Saphier] Says It's Time to Let Omicron Variant Circulate Among the Population" was posted at mediamatters.org on Dec. 15, 2021.
- An article by Brian Stieglitz titled "CDC Gets It Seriously Wrong: Agency Significantly Revises Estimate of Omicron Prevalence in U.S. and Now Says It Was Only Responsible for 23% of All New Cases in Mid-December—Not 73%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Omicron Chaos: CDC Sharply Revises Estimate of U.S. Omicron Infections" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by John Ely titled "Exclusive: Are We on the Brink of Over-Vaccinating in the Fight Against Covid? Experts Warn Dishing Out Fourth Jabs in Spring May Be Unnecessary—and Omicron May Be World's 'Natural' Vaccine That Finally Ends Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Biba Adams titled "Omicron Variant Could 'End the Pandemic'—New Data Suggests" was posted at thegrio.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Gilmore titled "Omicron and Living With Covid: Why the New Variant Might Change the Timeline [of Living With the Virus Like the Flu]" was posted at globalnews.ca on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Covid-19 Hospitalizations Down 50% Compared to 2021 Peak, CDC Data Shows" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

### Omicron easier to catch, not as dangerous

- An article by Gina Martinez titled "What Little Difference a Year Makes: U.S. Records 151,915 New Covid Infections Thanks to Omicron Surge—Just 39,000 Fewer Than Christmas Day 2020—but Deaths Have Dropped by 72%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 26, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Fauci Says 'All Indications' Suggest Omicron Is Less Severe Than Delta" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 29, 2021.

- An article titled "Studies Suggest Why Omicron Is Less Severe: It Spares the Lungs" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Zitset titled "Many People Hospitalized in the Omicron Surge Are There for Other Reasons and Have Only Mild Covid-19" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Harriet Alexander titled "U.S. Hits Record 1,082,-549 Covid Cases in a Single Day, but Hospitalizations Are Well Below Peak and Deaths Remain Relatively Low at 1,688: Experts Hope Omicron 'Causes So Much Immunity It Will Quell the Pandemic'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Betsy Ladyzhets titled "CDC Estimates Omicron Variant Now Makes Up 95.4% of All Covid Strains Circulating in the U.S. as of January 1" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Gabriela Miranda titled "Most People Are Still Wearing Cloth Masks; Here's Why That's a Problem With Omicron [Because Cloth Masks Do Little to Prevent Tiny Virus Particles From Getting Into Your Nose or Mouth]" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Monoclonal antibody treatments against Omicron

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Melanie Arter titled "White House: GlaxoSmithKline's Monoclonal Antibody Treatment Is the Only One Effective Against Omicron Variant" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Top Medical Expert [Dr. Ashish Jha, Dean of the Brown University School of Public Health] Rips Biden's Handling of Pandemic on CNN: 'I Cannot Believe This Is Where We Are' " was posted at dailywire. com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Florida Surgeon General: Biden Administration 'Actively Preventing the Effective Distribution of Monoclonal Antibody Treatments' in U.S." was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "DeSantis: Biden Administration Has 'Cornered the Entire Market' for Lifesaving Coronavirus Treatment" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

#### Various forms of lockdowns

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Chris Jewers titled "China Orders a City's [Xi'an] Entire 13 Million Population to Stay Indoors Due to Covid Outbreak" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2021.
- An article by William Cole titled "Georgetown University Cancels In-Person Learning: \$60,000-a-Year School Will Start Spring Semester Virtually—but Students Will Still Be Allowed to Move Into Dorms" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.

- An article by Adam Sabes titled "American Colleges Shift to Remote Learning Despite Taking Millions in Coronavirus Relief Funding" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "John Hopkins Professor Slams Elite Colleges for 'Anti-Scientific and Cruel' Covid Policies That Subject Students to 10 Days of Isolation, Outdoor Mask Mandates and Weekly PCR Testing—Despite Death Rate for Their Age Group Being Just 0.001%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "UNICEF: Children Will Need Almost a Decade to Recover From Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

# CDC sends mixed messages

- An article by Aria Bendix titled "The CDC Shortened Its Covid-19 Isolation Recommendation to 5 Days for Asymptomatic People After Some Disease Experts Said 10 Days Was Too Long" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Taylor Rains titled "President of Flight Attendants Union Slams CDC for Shortening Quarantine Period for Asymptomatic People" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[CDC Director Rochelle] Walensky: CDC Shortened the Isolation Period to 'What We Thought People Would Be Able to Tolerate'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by David Mack titled "The CDC Might Recommend Asymptomatic People Test Negative for Covid-19 Before Breaking Isolation" was posted at buzzfeednews.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Jake Epstein titled "Rhode Island Says Covid-Positive Staff Can Return to Work at Hospitals and Nursing Homes to Solve Staffing Crisis" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 3, 2021.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "CDC Doubles-Down on Halving Covid Isolation for Positive People From 10 Days to Five and Says Americans Don't Need to Take a Test" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "American Medical Association Slams CDC for 'Mixed Messaging' on New Isolation Guidelines and Says Five-Day Rule 'Puts Patients Lives at Risk' and Could 'Overwhelm' Healthcare System" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 7, 2022.

#### Pandemic of the unvaccinated?

■ An article by Rob Crilly titled "Ex-White House [Trump's] Testing Czar [Brett Giroir] Criticizes Biden's 'Incorrect' Claim It Is Still the 'Pandemic of the Unvaccinated' Because It Suggests the Vaccinated Are Protected From Omicron" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.

# Is it technically a legal vaccine mandate?

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release

[Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Federal Judge Sides With Florida, Says Reasons for Biden Vax Mandate for Federal Contractors 'Unexplained' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 25, 2021.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden: 'There Is No Federal Solution' to Covid-19" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Just Blew Up His Argument for Federal Mandates and People Are Noticing" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[New York Republican Nicole] Malliotakis: If Biden Thinks Covid Is a State Issue, He Should Repeal Mandates" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "136 House GOP Reps and 47 Senators File Brief to Supreme Court Urging Them to Reject Biden's Private Vaccine Mandate Because It 'Exceeds Authority' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Adam Liptak titled "Conservative Majority on Supreme Court Appears Skeptical of Biden's Virus Plan [During Court Discussion on Jan. 7]" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 7, 2022.

#### Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Spencer Brown titled "D.C. Will Require Vaccination to Enter Restaurants, Gyms, Entertainment Venues and More" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 22, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "WHO Blasts Additional Jabs: 'No Country Can Boost Its Way Out of the Pandemic' "was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Katie Pavlich titled "Priest [Edward Beck of New York City] Tells Unvaccinated People They Can't Come to Church on Christmas" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 25, 2021.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "A Seattle Bartender Was Attacked With a Sharpened Broomstick [by an Apparent Anti-vaxxer] After Asking for Proof of Vaccination: Police" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California Facing Huge Coronavirus Surge Despite Gavin Newsom's Mandates" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Rhode Island Went From Firing Unvaccinated Health Care Workers to Allowing the Covid-Positive to Work" was posted at fownews.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Mandating Covid Vaccine 'Hasn't Stopped the Disease From Spreading'—Stanford Medical School Doctor [Dr. Jay Bhattacharya] Says" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

- An article by Paul Bois titled "Starbucks Tells Employees to Get Vaccinated or Submit Negative Test" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Thompson titled "CDC Backs FDA's Decision to Shorten Time Needed Between Second Pfizer Vaccine Dose and Booster Shot From Six to Five Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Prestigious Mayo Clinic Fires 700 Workers for Failing to Get Covid Vaccine: Healthcare System Says It Is Losing Around 1% of Employees Who Failed to Get the Jab" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "USPS Asks Biden Administration to Suspend Upcoming Vaccination-Or-Testing Mandate for Its 650,000 Workers and Says Enforcing Rule Could Have 'Catastrophic' Impact on Its Ability to Deliver Mail on Time" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2022.

# Suspending vaccine mandates

■ An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "As Omicron Surges, Understaffed Hospitals Ease Mandates, Rehire Unvaxxed Employees" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

# Questioning the vaccine mandate

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Aaron Rodgers: Science That 'Can't Be Questioned' Is 'Propaganda' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Paulina Dedaj titled "Packers' Aaron Rodgers Takes Aim at Covid Vaccine Debate: 'If Science Can't Be Questioned, It's Not Science' " was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Art Moore titled "Scientist [Dr. David Ostrov, an Immunologist and Associate Professor in the University of Florida College of Medicine's Department of Pathology] Surprised by Discovery of '99%' Effective, Cheap Covid Treatment" was posted at wnd.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis: Vaccine Passports 'Create a Two-Tiered Society' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

# Resisting the vaccine mandate

- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Red States Boost Unemployment for Unvaxxed Workers Fired Over Vaccine Status" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Susan Katz Keating titled "More Governors Rally to Resist Pentagon Vaccine Mandate Over National Guard Troops" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Fox News Star [Lisa Boothe] Lost Out on Job Hosting 'The View' After Publicly Refusing to Get Vaccinated, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 29, 2021.

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Ken Meyer titled "Fox News Contributor [Lisa Boothe] Boasts to [Dan] Bongino That She Is Unvaccinated: 'I'm Doubling Down as a Middle Finger to Biden's Tyranny' " was posted at mediaite.com on Oct. 24, 2021.
- An article by Veronique De Rugy titled "A Call to Fight Rising Authoritarianism, in 2022 and Beyond" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article titled "Judge Grants Relief to Navy SEALS Who Refused Coronavirus Vaccine, Sued Biden Administration" was posted at washingtonpost. com on Jan. 3, 2022.

### Threatening the unvaccinated

- An article by Scott Morefield titled "CNN Doctor [Dr. Peter Hotez at Baylor College of Medicine] Wants to Bring DOJ, Homeland Security Against Covid Vaccine Critics" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Medical Ethics Professor on CNN [NYU Professor of Bioethics Arthur Caplan]: 'Penalize' Unvaccinated Americans—Deny Them Affordable Health Insurance" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Insulting the unvaccinated

■ An article by Amanda Harding titled "Howard Stern Calls Unvaccinated 'F\*\*\*ing Morons,' Threatens Presidential Run to 'Clean This Mess Up' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

# Defending the unvaccinated

■ Looking back to December 2021, an article by Scott Morefield titled "Ben Carson Defends the Unvaccinated: 'Last Thing in the World We Need to Be Doing Is Villainizing' Them" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 5, 2021.

#### **Vaccine mandates for kids**

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Former FDA Commissioner [Dr. Scott Gottlieb]: 'We've Recorded More Than 600 Pediatric Deaths From Covid Over the Last Two Years' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Critics Question Biden FDA's Approval of Covid Boosters for Children: 'Slap in the Face to Science' "was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Alastair titled "CDC Advisory Panel Votes in Favor of Recommending Pfizer Vaccine Booster for Children Ages 12 to 15" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Comments about mask mandates

■ An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Biden Mocked for Wearing Mask Outside on Delaware Beach: 'Mask Theater Is So Absurd' [Says John Cooper of the Heritage Foundation]" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 29, 2021.

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Connecticut] Dem Governor [Ned Lamont] Rejects Mask Mandates, [Sarcastically] Points Out the Obvious About How Well They're Working in NYC" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article titled "Rocket Mortgage FieldHouse [Home of the NBA Cleveland Cavaliers] Announces Temporary Mask Requirement [for Ages 2 and Over] for All Events" was posted at nba.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "'This Is an Airborne Illness': Dr. Scott Gottlieb Says Cloth Masks Don't Provide a Lot of Protection Against Covid-19" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about transgenders**

- An article by Valerie Richardson titled "USA Swimming Official [Cynthia Millen] Quits in Protest Over Transgender Swimmer Lia Thomas" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'The Statement for Women Is You Don't Matter': USA Swimming Official [Cynthia Millen] Who Quit Over Trans Swimmer Speaks Out" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- A video and an article by Hank Berrien titled "Watch: 11-Time All-American [Female] Swimmer [Jeri Shanteau] Calls for 'Political Movement' to Counter Men in Women's Sports" were posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Neil Munroe titled "Erasing Women: Trans 'Jeopardy!' Contestant Takes Crown for Highest-Earning Female Win Streak" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "NASCAR, Carolinas LGBT+ Chamber of Commerce Announce Partnership" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Media comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "What Our Leaders Have Done to Young People Is Unforgivable" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Ted Cruz Stepped In the Media's Trap [Calling Jan. 6 a 'Terrorist' Attack], and Tucker Carlson Closed It" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2022.

# Media comments about Joy Reid

■ An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: 'Selfish' White Christian Conservatives Think America Was 'Built for Them' " was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 3, 2022.

# Media comments about Joy Behar

■ An article by Jack Hunter titled "The View's Blatant Conspiracy Theory Hypocrisy Isn't Going to Get Called Out [As Joy Behar Has Continued to Spout Versions of the Trump-Russia Collusion Narrative Causing the 2016 Election

to Be Stolen, While Denouncing Trump for Claiming the 2020 Election Was Stolen]" was posted at theweek.com on Jan. 5, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Jordan Boyd titled "CNN Loved the 'Kill Shot' Metaphor Until Fox News' Jesse Watters Used It Against Fauci" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 21, 2021.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "CBS News Correspondent [Jan Crawford] Blasts 'Crushing' Covid Policies on Kids: 'They Have Suffered and Sacrificed the Most' "was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Curtis Houck titled "CBS Edits Out Own Reporter [Jan Crawford] Slamming School Closures Causing Mental Health Crisis" was posted at newsbusters.org on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Ben Johnson titled "MSNBC Host [Nicolle Wallace] Repeats Three Discredited Claims—Two in Less Than a Minute" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "NYT Reporter [Taylor Lorenz] Suggests America Is a 'Trash Country' Over Healthcare System" was posted at townhall. com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "NBA Christmas Ratings Crash to Near Historic Lows, Crushed by NFL Games" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Brett Samuels titled "White House Briefing Room Capacity to Be Reduced Amid Covid-19 Surge" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Former MSNBC Host Chris Matthews Slammed After Declaring: 'I Tried to Warn We Were Headed Too Far Left' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Ana Navarro [of The View] Says Trump Illegitimately Elected in 2016—While Attacking Him for Questioning 2020 Outcome" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Media Wrong Again: No, De-Santis Did Not Have An Activist Removed From Presser Over Criticism" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes and Rebecca Lawrence titled "Andy Cohen [of CNN] Is All Smiles Arriving at His NYC Studio After CNN Stood by Him Over His New Year's Eve Drunken Tirade Where He Blasted Bill De Blasio and Ryan Seacrest, Leaving Staff Angered and Embarrassed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### Comments about Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Joe Concha titled "The Media's Lionization of AOC Proves Sizzle Always Valued Over Steak" was posted at thehill.com on Aug. 10, 2021.

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Nikki Schwab, Elizabeth Elkind and Katelyn Caralle titled "AOC Explains Why She Likely Won't Run for President After Leaving the Door Open to Challenge Sen. Chuck Schumer in 2022" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 10, 2021.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Since December 14, AOC Hasn't Been Doing Her Job in Person Due to 'Ongoing Public Health Emergency,' but She Can Hit Up Miami?" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "AOC Blasted for Suggesting Republicans 'Mad' They Cannot Date Her" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'I'm Not Surprised' [That Politicians Come to Florida]: DeSantis Says He'd Be 'A Pretty Doggone Wealthy Man' If He Had a Dollar for Every 'Lockdown Politician' Who Escaped to Florida" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Caroline Downey titled "Ron DeSantis Was Joining Wife at Cancer Treatments as AOC Accused Him of Going 'Missing' " was posted at nationalreview.com on Jan. 1, 2022.

#### **Comments about Hillary Clinton**

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Hillary Trumpets First Women on U.S. Quarters; She's Wrong Again" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2003, an article by Brian Faler titled "Helen Keller Quarter Coins a Breakthrough" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 24, 2003.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Douglas MacKinnon titled "Will—or Should—Kamala Harris Become the Spiro Agnew of 2022?" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 18, 2021.
- Looking back to May 1994, an article by Jules Witcover titled "Nixon Wanted [Spiro] Agnew Out [Before Pressuring Him to Resign], Book Says" was posted at baltimoresun.com on May 18, 1994.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Simon Kent titled "Kamala Harris Turns to Hillary Clinton for Advice on Winning Public Favor" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, a video and an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Says Her Biggest Concern Is Being Out of Touch With Americans" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 25, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Joe Rogan Says He Thinks Michelle Obama Would Win If She Ran for President" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Kamala Harris Asks Big Tech, Wall Street to Join Hillary Clinton in Crafting Policy Advice" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2021.

■ An article by Geoff Earle and Shannon Thaler titled "'America Is Moving Again': VP Kamala Harris Is Eviscerated for Tone-Deaf Tweet While Drivers Including Sen. Tim Kaine Were Stuck on I-95 Without Gas, Water or Food for More Than 24 Hours" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### "Let's Go, Brandon"

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 3, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "After Going Woke, NASCAR Condemns 'Let's Go, Brandon' Chant: Threatens to Sue Use of Slogan With Its Trademarks: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 7, 2021.
- An article by Paul Connor titled "Dad Tells Biden, 'Let's Go, Brandon' During Christmas Eve Call—and Biden Responds ['Let's Go, Brandon, I Agree']" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "Outrage Over Father Telling Biden 'Let's Go, Brandon' [Is] Louder Than When Trump Incurred Similar Insults" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Adam Sabes titled "NASCAR Walks Back 'Let's Go Brandon' Sponsorship Approval [of a Deal With Cryptocurrency Meme Coin LGBcoin], Brandon Brown Spokesperson Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Nick Bromberg titled "NASCAR Doesn't Approve 'Let's Go Brandon' Cryptocurrency Sponsorship of Xfinity Series Driver Brandon Brown" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

# Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Harriet Alexander titled "Biden Seems Confused': CNN Questions President's Cognitive Health and Points Out He Mixed Up Covid-19 Tests With Antiviral Pills in His ABC Interview" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Staff titled "Biden Mocked Online After Agreeing With 'Let's Go, Brandon': 'He Is More Clueless Than We Even Thought' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Liberal MSNBC Host [Nicolle Wallace] Invites Ron Klain to 'Add Any Necessary Context' to Biden's Remarks on Covid" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "VP Harris' New Communication Director [Jamal Simmons] Suggested Biden 'Dazed and Confused' [in August 2019], Slammed Trump for 'Janky Science Vaccine'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2022.

#### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Daily Cases of Coronavirus Smash Records in U.S. After Biden Promised to 'Shut Down the Virus' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Stephen Collison titled "Biden Grapples With a Covid-19 Testing Failure That Could Have Been Foreseen" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "12+ Times Biden Promised He Had a Plan to 'Shut Down the Virus' " was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2020, an article by Natasha Korecki titled "Biden Has Fought a Pandemic Before [Swine Flu in 2009]; It Did Not Go Smoothly" was posted at politico.com on May 4, 2020.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "'Failed Utterly': Top Scientists Blast Biden Admin Over Report It Rejected Expanding Rapid Tests" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 25, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Greg Sargent titled "Opinion: How Bad Will 2022 Be for Democrats? A New Party Analysis Sounds the Alarm [As the Party Realizes They Need to Attract Latinos and Black Men]" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 22, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article titled "[New York] Governor [Kathy] Hochul Signs Package of Legislation to Address Discrimination and Racial Injustice" was posted at governor.ny.gov on Dec. 23, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Bernie Sanders on Origin of Christmas: 'It Was the Labor Movement That Brought You the Holiday Weekend' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2021.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "De Blasio Won't Say When He'll Repay Taxpayers \$320,000 He Spent on Security for Failed Presidential Campaign" was posted at fownews.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Hillary Clinton Suggests the Squad and Progressive Democrats Could Sink the Party in 2022 Midterms Because Voters Want a Congress That Can 'Get Things Done' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article titled "Harry M. Reid, Pugnacious Senate Majority Leader, Dies at 82" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2016, an article by Susan Jones titled "Flashback: Sen. [Harry] Reid Proudly Declares Himself King of Earmarks: 'I Boast About Earmarks' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 17, 2016.
- An article by John L. Dorman titled "Democrats Are Planning for Pelosi's Expected Exit From House Leadership; Hakeem Jeffries [of New York] Seen As Favorite to Lead Caucus: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### Comments about conservatives

- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Exclusive—Victor Davis Hanson: Elites Are Destroying America With Globalism, Leftism and Tribalism" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Burgess Owens [Utah Republican]: 'What Makes Our Country Work Is Faith, Family, the Free Market and Education' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "DeSantis Accompanied His Wife to Cancer Treatment; Democrats Mocked Him for Being 'Missing' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "One Thing to Look Forward To If GOP Takes Back Majority: Chairman Rand Paul Investigating Fauci" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 2, 2022.

#### **Trump supporters and detractors**

■ An article by Marlow Stern titled "Cher Trashes Trump and Tries to Fire Up the Dems on MSNBC" was posted at thedailybeast.com on Jan. 4, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article titled "Salvation Army Elites Turn Left" was posted at catholicleague.org on Dec. 6, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Bill Donahue titled "Costco Offends Christians [by Comparing Christmas to Hanukkah and Kwanzaa in a Way That Is Considered Insulting]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Tara Copp titled "U.S. Army Creates Single Vaccine Against All Covid & Sars Variants, Researchers Say" was posted at defenseone.com on Dec. 21, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Larry O'Connor titled "Wendy Rittenhouse [Mother of Kyle]: I Should've Grabbed Kyle by the Ear and Got His Butt in the Car" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 22, 2021.
- An article by Bob Yirka titled "In a Neuroprosthetic First, ALS Patient Sends Social Media Message Via Brain-Computer Interface" was posted at techxplore.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "'I Will Never Take for Granted the Freedoms That I Have Here': Enes Kanter Freedom Reacts to Letter From Former President [George W. Bush, Congratulating Him for Becoming a Citizen]" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Amy Alonzo titled "Lake Tahoe Shatters 50-Year December Snowfall Record With More Than 16 Feet of Snow" was posted at usatoday. com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "CDC: Seasonal Flu Cases Increasing in USA; Most Among Children and Young Adults" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2021.

- An article by Martin Gould titled "Will She Flip? Ghislaine Maxwell Could Spill the Beans on High-Profile Figures Linked to Pedophile Jeffrey Epstein in Exchange for a Lighter Sentence" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 29, 2021.
- An article by Doha Madani titled "Truck Driver's Sentence [in 2019] Reduced From 110 Years to 10 [Years] by Colorado Governor [After Killing Four People in] Fatal Crash" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 30, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Adrian M. Owen titled "Thousands of Coma Patients May Be Conscious But We're Ignoring Them, Says Pioneering Neuroscientist" was posted at sciencefocus.com on Dec. 31, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Mammography: The War on Women's Breasts" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Asha C. Gilbert titled "'He Stays': Betty White Refused to Remove Black Dancer [Arthur Duncan] From Her Show in 1954" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Dyer titled "In a Historic First, Aircraft Carrier Abraham Lincoln Deploys Under Command of Female Captain [Amy Bauernschmidt]" was posted at sandiegouniontribune.com on Jan. 3, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Amtrak Train From NOLA to NYC Is Finally on Its Way to Destination After Being Stranded for 40 Hours in Snowstorm Frida: Passengers Share Their Relief After Being Stuck Without Food or Working Toilets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2022.
- An article by Christina Coulter titled "Kevin Costner's Non-Woke Series Yellowstone Breaks Records as More Than 11 Million Tune In to Watch the Season Four Finale—Making It the Most Watched Show on TV Since 2017" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."